From: lan Berry - Planning
Sent: 14 September 2018 15:16

To:

Subject: Planning Application at Grove St / Lindifarne Rd



The purpose of this message is to keep you abreast of the progress of the application.

It is highly unlikely that the application will be presented to the October meeting of the council's Speakers Panel. This is because I have asked that certain amendments be made to the plans (for example: although amended previously, the plan showing the proposed site layout is still annotated to state that the traffic barrier at the end of Grove Street would be replaced, which is incorrect and should be deleted; and, there are errors in the submitted Open Land Assessment) so that any decision is consistent with the submission. The next available meeting will be on 14th November. I will contact you again when I have received the amendments.

In the meantime, yours is one of three requests I have received to speak at the Panel. The council's constitution allows for:

'One representative, on behalf of any objectors to a planning application being considered by the Speakers Panel, will have the facility to address the meeting, up to a maximum of five minutes, subject to having given prior written notice to Planning Services'.

The Chair does have discretion to allow further submissions at the meeting or that the 5 minutes might be broken up between each of the speakers, but I stress that this is at his discretion and not a given. You may then want to consider electing a spokesperson/representative.

Please note that I have sent this same message to:



Ian Berry - Planning Planning Officer

Planning Development and Investment Growth

<u>Tameside MBC | Twitter | Facebook | Instagram</u>

Clarence Arcade | Stamford Street | Ashton-under-Lyne | Tameside | OL6 7PT



Email Disclaimer http://www.tameside.gov.uk/disclaimer

Blood in your pee? Tell your doctor.



nhs.uk/bloodinger